BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 6 October 2008
Present:
Councillor Zanger (Chair)


Councillors Pote and Talbot

Also Present:
Geoff Hollands (Legal Services)

Russ Howell (Environmental Health Officer)

Paul Baker (Licensing Enforcement Officer)

Charmaine Bassindale (Committee Administrator) 

*08.LC.10
APOLOGIES



None.

*08.LC.11
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



None.

*08.LC.12
EXEMPT
RESOLVED
That the press and public be excluded from the remainder of the business of the meeting on the grounds that it involves items of business which include the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined by paragraphs 1, 2 and 3 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act


*08.LC.13
DETERMINATION OF APPLICATION FOR REVIEW OF A LICENSING ACT 2003 PREMISES LICENCE – LEVEL 3, 57 - 61 HIGH STREET, KETTERING 

A report was submitted seeking the Committee’s decision on an application for review of a Licensing Act 2003 premises licence.

Details of the events were provided to the meeting.  The applicant attended the meeting and gave further information.

Having considered the report it was

RESOLVED
that the licence be revoked for the following reasons:-
1. The Committee were satisfied that the incidents on 28 June and 18 July were fully described in the statements of Mr Baker, Sgt Fletcher and Sgt. Sturman. 
2. Their statements show a complete failure of adequate management of the premises in the following respects:-

a) having children in the premises after 10.00pm in breach of the licence

b)   unsafe evacuation of the premises
c) wholly inadequate means of ensuring alcohol    
was not served to persons under 18
3 The Committee believed that these failures could not be controlled by further conditions or by revised conditions or the removal of the designated premises supervisor.

4.
Furthermore the failures were so serious that they cannot be adequately addressed by a suspension of the licence.

*08.LC.14
DETERMINATION OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENSING ACT 2003 PREMISES LICENCE – EDMUND STREET POST OFFICE, 84 EDMUND STREET, KETTERING 
 

A report was submitted seeking the Committee’s decision on an application for a Licensing Act 2003 Premises Licence for which relevant representations have been received.

Details of the application were provided to the meeting and the applicant attended the meeting and gave further information.

It was noted that one further representation from Mr Grisdale  had been received relating to the P.S. I the original letter.  Mr Grisdale commented that “Mr Singh did display the notice in the correct place.  He is a good post master and a man of good character”.  Mr Grisdale did not attend the meeting.

Having considered the report it was

RESOLVED
that the licence be granted.
(The committee exercised its delegated powers to act in the matters marked*)

(The meeting started at 5.00pm and ended at 6.40pm)

Signed…………………………………………………….

Chair

Licensing Committee No.3
06.10.08


